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THE PRESIDENT 
OFTHE 

GENERAL ASSEMBLY 

Excellency, 

28 September 2016 

I refer to the letter dated 18 February, 2016 from the President of the 70th Session of the 
General Assembly, appointing Advisors to assist him in the consultation process concerning 
the ways to enable the participation of indigenous peoples' representatives and institutions in 
meetings of relevant United Nations bodies on issues affecting them. 

I am reconfirming the appointment of the two Advisors from Members States - H.E. Mr. Kai 
Sauer, Permanent Representative of Finland and H.E. Mrs. Martha Ama Akyaa Pobee, 
Permanent Representative of Ghana, as well as the two Advisors from indigenous peoples -
Dr. Claire Winfield Ngamihi Charters from the Pacific region and Dr. James Anaya from the 
North America region. 

Pursuant to the General Assembly Resolution 70/232 of 23 December 2015, the Advisors 
conducted timely, inclusive, representative and transparent consultations with Member States, 
indigenous peoples' representatives and institutions from all regions of the world, and 
existing relevant mechanisms of the United Nations. On this basis, the President of General 
Assembly at its 70th Session in his letter dated 8 July, 2016 circulated the compilation of the 
views expressed during these consultations, and included concrete recommendations on the 
way forward, which was subsequently issued in document Al70/990. In accordance with the 
above mentioned resolution, the compilation should form the basis for a draft text to be 
finalized and adopted by the Assembly during its current session. 

I have the honour to invite you to participate in the first informal launch briefmg which will 
take place on Monday, 3 October 2016 from 4pm-6pm in the Conference Room 1. I will be 
joined by the four aforementioned Advisors who will inform you about the next steps and 
invite participants to provide inputs on how to take this process forward and answer any 
questions. 

I wish to express my thanks to the Advisors for kindly accepting my invitation to carry out 
this responsibility, and I trust that you will extend to them your full cooperation and support. 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest considerations. 

All Permanent Representatives and 
Permanent Observers to the United Nations 
New York 

Peter Thomson 


